From: Becky Magestro
To: James Olm

Cc: <u>John Weidl</u>; <u>Patrick Singer</u>

Subject: RE: Resignation

**Date:** Monday, August 19, 2024 10:27:00 AM

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

## Good Morning Jim!

Following our recent conversation, I've been asked by both the City Manager and the Common Council President to request that you reconsider your decision to resign from the Landmarks Commission. Please let me know your decision by the end of the week. Thank you!

Becky Magestro Chief of Staff City Manager's Office



312 W. Whitewater St. Whitewater,WI 53190 Direct line- 262-473-0101

bmagestro@whitewater-wi.gov

www.whitewater-wi.gov

From: James Olm <jamesfolm@gmail.com> Sent: Tuesday, August 13, 2024 8:29 AM

**To:** John Weidl <jweidl@whitewater-wi.gov>; Jonathan McDonell <jm@hmattys.com>; Kyle J. Gulya <kyle.gulya@vonbriesen.com>; Sara Marquardt <smarquardt@whitewater-wi.gov>; Taylor Zeinert <tzeinert@whitewater-wi.gov>; Becky Magestro <bmagestro@whitewater-wi.gov>

**Cc:** Orin Smith <osmith@whitewater-wi.gov>; jaimeandjeff@gmail.com; ben.adamitus@gmail.com; pjkleinhans5@gmail.com; Innkeeper@BandBHamiltonHouse.com

Subject: Resignation

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

To the staff of the City of Whitewater,

I hereby resign from my position as member of the Landmark Commission for the following reasons:

- 1. Landmark Commission members NEVER had any meetings outside of the designated monthly sanctioned meetings. Period.
- 2. To have been accused of this suggests a lack of listening skills on the city's part, as well as a major

problematic issue of communication.

- 3. To have never been consulted in a congenial way to verify or clear up any questions on this matter reflects a sledgehammer approach on the city's part. I do not wish to be a part of such strong-armed tactics.
- 4. President Ben Adamitus and Vice President Jaime Weigel are as honest, caring, and hardworking as one could ever ask for in a commission. To have attacked their integrity, as well as mine, without even talking with them first is unconscionable, as well as a terrible way to treat volunteers who are donating their time for something they believe in.

I hope that through this resignation, the city will begin to reevaluate and change how to treat, communicate, and respect members of these city-run volunteer-member commissions.

James Olm

--

James Olm
Composer/Playwright/Writer
www.EmeraldGreenProductions.com